
 

 

 

  

 eNEWS 2020 - Term 1 Edition 1 

 

Thursday 6 February 2020 

Dear Community, 

I would like to extend a very warm welcome to the 2020 school year, to all of our St. Paul’s families but most 

particularly to all our new families. 

The 2020 school year promises to be one filled with much learning & growth, in a safe & happy learning & 

teaching environment, with many rich & rigorous learning experiences planned for all members of our St. 

Paul’s ‘family’ – students, staff & families. 

I hope your holiday break allowed you to spend some time resting & relaxing with family & friends, away 

from the busyness of school & work. 

I have no doubt that 2019 saw your children grow & develop at kindergarten and at school; I have every 

confidence that that growth & development will continue in 2020. Please be sure to always acknowledge 

your children’s achievements, no matter how small they may be – it is their efforts that see them grow & 

develop and our praise & encouragement that ensure they keep trying their best. 

Allow me to begin our 2020 school year where we begin all aspects of life & learning at St. Paul’s, and that 

is with our ‘School Vision’, which reads as follows, 

 

As a Catholic school community inspired by the Gospels and in the spirit of St. Paul… 

We believe that Christ lives in us. (Galatians 2:20) 

We work together for the common good, by building deep and genuine relationships. 

We work with diligence and intent to protect all children in our care,  

prioritising their safety and wellbeing at all times and in every situation. 

We are lifelong learners, encouraging each other’s passions, talents and dreams. 

We seek to make a difference. 
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These words form the basis of all we do, say & believe at St, Paul’s, as we live, learn & grow together. I will 

refer to them often throughout your time as part of our St. Paul’s ‘family’, as they form our way ahead and 

inspire us to work together to achieve what it (the vision) says.  

With the inspiration of Jesus and the message His life provides in the Gospels, as well as the direction of our 

patron, St. Paul, in his letters of the New Testament in the bible, we have much to model our lives on and 

great life-lessons to share with our children. 

 

Your children’s safety, happiness & learning, are of the highest priority for the staff of St. Paul’s. Our 

‘partnership’ with you, our parents & guardians, cannot be emphasised strongly enough, as we work 

together to achieve the highest of standards, provide the best of education and ensure the safest of schools, 

for you children. 

Our ‘St. Paul’s Essence Statement’, ‘Like Christ, we believe in valuing each individual for who they are and 

who they can be’, states quite simply why we do what we do, as a faith, learning & teaching community. 

Within our St. Paul’s ‘family’, all are known and loved, all are valued for their uniqueness & individuality and 

all are encouraged & supported to be the best they can be. 

My prayer for all of us, as members of the St. Paul’s ‘family’, is that we have a year filled with hope & 

happiness; that we are there for one another in times of joy & challenge; and, that we keep the words of our 

patron, St. Paul, always in our minds, that, “I (we) can do all things through Him (Christ) who strengthens me 

(us)” (St. Paul’s ‘Letter to The Philippians’ 4:13). 

 

  



 

 

Have a wonderful Term 1 of learning & growing together everyone! 

 

Denis J. Daly 

Principal 

 

CHILD SAFETY 

In ensuring the safety of every child at St. Paul’s, the following is our ‘Statement of Commitment to Child 

Safety’ … 

St. Paul’s Primary School prioritises the safety and wellbeing of all children in our care. 

We work with diligence and intent to protect them, prioritising their safety and wellbeing at all times 

and in every situation. 

The staff team of St. Paul’s takes very seriously our ‘Duty of Care’ owed to your children whilst in our care, 

our role whilst acting ‘In Loco Parentis’ – ‘in place of the parent’, and our legislated obligations under Child 

Safety Legislation. Schools must comply with the legal obligations that relate to managing the risk of child 

abuse under the Children, Youth and Families Act 2005 (Vic.), the Crimes Act 1958 (Vic.), the Child Wellbeing 

and Safety Act 2005 (Vic.) and the Education and Training Reform Act 2006 (Vic.). 

The Child Wellbeing and Safety Act 2005 (Vic.) introduced the seven Victorian Child Safe Standards which 

aim to create a culture where protecting children from abuse is part of everyday thinking and practice. The 

Child Safe Standards were introduced in response to recommendations made by the Betrayal of Trust report. 

Ministerial Order No. 870 – Managing the Risk of Child Abuse in Schools was made under the Education and 

Training Reform Act 2006 (Vic.) and sets out the specific actions that all Victorian schools must take to meet 

the requirements in the Child Safe Standards. 

The ‘St. Paul’s Primary School Child Safety Policy 2019’, is designed to enable St. Paul’s Primary School to 

comply with Standard 5 of the Victorian Child Safe Standards: processes for responding to and reporting 

suspected child abuse, as well as the school-specific requirements for procedures for responding to 

allegations of suspected abuse in Ministerial Order No. 870. 

All staff employed at St. Paul’s Primary School, sign an annual ‘Code of Conduct’, specifically relating to their 

conduct whilst employed at St. Paul’s Primary School, in ensuring the safety of your children. 

 



 

 

 FEE ARRANGEMENT FORMS FOR 2020 - URGENTLY DUE 

To the families who have returned the forms we thank you. To all other families whom have not returned 

the forms as yet, please do so as soon as possible. We require a completed form from every family. There is 

a copy attached to eNEWS if required. There are also Fee Agreements kept at reception. 

2020 SCHOOL TERM DATES 

 Term 1: Thursday January 30 – Friday March 27 (Note: Easter April 9-13) 

 Term 2: Tuesday April 14 – Friday June 26 (Note: Easter Monday April 13) 

 Term 3: Monday July 13 – Friday September 18 

 Term 4: Monday October 5 – Wednesday December 18 (Note: Yr. 6 finish Friday December 11) 

 

2020 IMPORTANT DATES 

 Ash Wednesday: Wednesday February 26 

 School Photos: Thursday March 5 

 Labour Day Public Holiday: Monday March 9 

 Sacrament of First Reconciliation: Thursday March 12 – 7.00 pm in St. Paul’s Church 

 Sacrament of Confirmation: Friday April 24 – 7.00 pm in St. Mary MacKillop Church 

 NAPLAN: Tuesday May 12, Wednesday May 13 & Thursday May 14 

 Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday: Monday June 8 

 Sacrament of First Holy Communion: Saturday June 13 – 2.00 pm in St. Mary MacKillop Church 

 Feast of St. Paul: Thursday June 25 

 Parish Feast Day - Feast of The Assumption: Saturday August 15 

 Book Week: Monday August 24 to Friday August 28 

 Report Writing (School Closure Day): Monday November 2 

 Melbourne Cup Public Holiday: Tuesday November 3 

 Year 5 Camp: Wednesday November 18 to Friday November 20 

 Year 4 Camp: Wednesday November 25 to Friday November 27 

 Year 6 Graduation: Thursday December 10 – St. Paul’s Church & School Hall 

 

2020 STAFF POSITIONS  

Parish Priest:   Reverend Monsignor Charles Portelli P.P. 

Assistant Priest:  T.B.A. 

School Leadership Team: 

Principal: Denis Daly 

Deputy Principal & Religious Education Leader:  Patrick Pantalone 

Learning & Teaching Leader & Senior Literacy Leader: Tina Segulin 

Learning Diversity Leader & Junior Literacy Leader: Bernadette Kardash 

Student Wellbeing Leader: John McCall 



 

 

Positions of Leadership: 

Learning & Teaching:  Tina Segulin 

Student Services:   Bernadette Kardash 

Student Wellbeing:   John McCall 

Prep-Junior Maths: Narelle White     

Middle-Senior Maths: Luisa Calvano 

Information & Communications Technology:  Andrew Curmi 

Student Engagement & Wellbeing Leader: Michelle Renda 

Student Engagement & Wellbeing Leader: Leanne Polidano 

Student Engagement & Wellbeing Leader: Belinda Mifsud 

Student Engagement & Wellbeing Leader: Colleen O’Leary 

Curriculum Team: 

Principal: Denis Daly 

Deputy Principal & Religious Education Leader:  Patrick Pantalone 

Learning & Teaching Leader & Senior Literacy Leader: Tina Segulin 

Prep-Junior Maths Leader: Narelle White 

Middle-Senior Maths Leader: Luisa Calvano 

I.C.T. Leader:  Andrew Curmi 

Student Wellbeing Team: 

Principal: Denis Daly 

Deputy Principal & Religious Education Leader:  Patrick Pantalone 

Learning Diversity Leader & Junior Literacy Leader: Bernadette Kardash 

Student Wellbeing Leader: John McCall 

Learning Support Officer: Mary Zambara 

Classroom Support: 

Senior Literacy Targeted Teacher: Tina Segulin 

Junior Literacy Targeted Teacher: Bernadette Kardash 

Middle-Senior Maths Targeted Teacher: Luisa Calvano 

Prep-Junior Maths Targeted Teacher: Narelle White 

Reading Recovery Teacher: Gloria Steinbring 



 

 

Learning Support Officer: Mary Zambara 

Learning Support Officer: Paula Cassar 

Learning Support Officer: Catherine Carbis 

Learning Support Officer: Margret Lardieri 

Learning Support Officer: Manar Alkateb 

Learning Support Officer: Wasan Alkateb 

New Arrivals Teacher: Natalie Vetro 0.4 

New Arrivals Teacher: Nadia Tarascio 0.4  

Specialist Teachers: 

Health & P.E. Teacher:  John McCall 

L.O.T.E. Teacher: Terri Bonnello 

Visual Arts Teacher: Cecilia Budgen 

Music Teacher: Veronica Gauci 

Classroom Teachers: 

Prep:   Marlene Fenech & Natalie Lynch 

Year 1:   Ashlea Fisher & Rebeka Krajacic 

Year 2:  Fiona Galdes & Michelle Renda 

Year 3:   Leanne Polidano, Ashleigh Cahill & Nadia Chindamo   

Year 4:   Belinda Mifsud & Ana Majczak 

Year 5:   Hannah Van Beek & Jared Zambara 

Year 6:   Colleen O’Leary & Chantelle Rinaldis, Andrew Curmi & Nadia Tarascio 

Ancillary Staff: 

Office Manager: Lorraine Hammett 

Finance Manager: Rita Mifsud 

School Officer – Admin.: Joyce Zammit 

Caretaker: Wanda Peplow 

Canteen Manager: Cinzia Brancatisano 

  



 

 

2020 STAFF EMAILS   

  

Andrew Curmi acurmi@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Ashlea Fisher afisher@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Ana-Mari Majczak amajczak@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Belinda Mifsud bmifsud@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Bernadette Kardash bernk@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Catherine Carbis ccarbis@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Cecilia Budgen ceciliab@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Chantelle Rinaldis crinaldis@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Colleen O'Leary coleary@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Denis Daly ddaly@spkealba.catholic.edu.au  

Fiona Galdes fgaldes@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Gloria Steinbring gsteinbring@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Hannah Van Beek hvanbeek@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Jared Zambara jzambara@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

John McCall johnmc@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Joyce Zammit jzammit@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Leanne Polidano lpolidano@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Lina Tabone linat@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Lorraine Hammett lorrainh@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Luisa Calvano lcalvano@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Manar Alkateb malkateb@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Margaret Lardieri mlardieri@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Marlene Fenech mfenech@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Mary Zambara maryz@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Michelle Renda micheller@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Nadia Chindamo nchindamo@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Nadia Tarascio nadiat@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Narelle White nwhite@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Natalie Lynch nlynch@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Natalie Vetro natv@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Patrick Pantalone ppantalone@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Paula Cassar pcassar@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Rebeka Krajacic rkrajacic@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Rita Mifsud ritam@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Terri Bonello terrib@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Tina Segulin tsegulin@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Veronica Gauci vgauci@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Wanda Peplow wandap@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Wasan Alkateb walkateb@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

Office Admin officeadmin@spkealba.catholic.edu.au 
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EXTENDED HOLIDAY NOTIFICATIONS 

Please ensure the Principal is informed, in writing, of extended holidays or holidays taken during school term 

times, where children will be missing school. This is expected under government / Department of Education 

legislation. 

COMMUNICATION 

Effective communication is the ‘key’ to ensuring all St. Paul’s community members are kept informed at all 

times. At St. Paul’s the following form our communications between home & school: 

 Parents’ & guardians’ up to date contact numbers (mobile & landline) 

 Parents’ & guardians’ up to date email contacts 

 Up to date emergency contact details & contact numbers 

 Website: www.spkealba.catholic.edu.au 

 eNEWS: our weekly newsletter – emailed, on the Skoolbag App & on the school website 

 SkoolBag App.: can be downloaded for free for smartphones & tablet devices; allows student 

absence notification as well via an ‘Absence eForm’; receive newsletters & other school 

communications 

 CareMonkey: can be downloaded for free for smartphones & tablet devices; set up your child’s 

profile, which can be updated regularly; electronic permission forms from school; no paper 

forms. 

 

PARENT, GUARDIAN, TODDLER, ADULT VISITORS & CONTRACTOR FACILITIES 

Student toilets should not be used by parents, guardians, toddlers, adult visitors or contractors. Non-student 

toilet facilities are available off the Gallery Space (beside the Discovery Centre/Library). This is about the 

safety of your children at all times. 

CSEF 2020 APPLICATIONS NOW OPEN   

 
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) is provided by the Victorian Government to assist 
eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities.   

   
If you hold a valid means-tested concession card (eg Health Care Card) or are a temporary foster 
parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A special consideration category also exists for asylum 
seeker and refugee families. The annual allowance is $125 for primary school students, and is 
paid to the school to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions or sporting activities for 
the benefit of your child.   
   
If you applied for the CSEF at your child's school in 2019, you do not need to complete an 
application form in 2020 unless there has been a change in your family circumstances. You 
only need to complete an application form if:   

New student enrolments - your child has started or changed schools in 2020 or you did not apply in 

2019.     

Changed family circumstances, such as a change of custody, change of name, concession card 

number, or new siblings commencing at the school in 2020. 

  



 

 

ENTRY TO SCHOOL GROUNDS 

For the safety of all our children once the school gates are closed during school hours, all parents, visitors, 

couriers, contractors, visiting the canteen or any part of the school grounds, must report to the office 

before going to classrooms. This includes all Prep families attending for the Prep children’s testing this 

month. 

SCHOOL UNIFORM DONATIONS 

If families have school uniform items they no longer need or use i.e. (children have left St Paul’s, no younger 

siblings to pass uniform onto, etc.) and they are in good condition, could you please drop them off at the 

office. These will be used in the sick bay for children when they have been sick or have an accident. 

LOST PROPERTY 

If your child is missing a school uniform item from last or this year, could you please check our lost 

property container or seat outside the canteen?   If items are labelled with your child’s name the items can 

be returned. However if they not labelled they will be donated to the Sick Bay. 

                                              

 

 2020 CALENDAR    
 

  

                                                      TERM 1 

FEBRUARY 

 Thursday 6 February:  School finishes 1.50 pm 

 Thursday 6 February:                    Parent-Teacher Conversations 

 Wednesday 12 February:  No Preps 

 Thursday 13 February:   Opening of the School Year Mass 

 Wednesday 19 February:  No Preps 

 Wednesday 19 February – Friday 21 February:    Yr. 6 Urban Experience (Camp) 

 Wednesday 26 February:  No Preps 

 Wednesday 26 February:  Ash Wednesday – Lent begins (Whole School Mass 9.30 am) 

 

MARCH 
 

 Wednesday 4 March:   No Preps 

 Thursday 5 March:   School Photos 

 Monday 9 March:   Labour Day Public Holiday – No school 

 Friday 27 March:                Term 1 Ends – 1.50 pm finish 

 

 



 

 

2020 FEE & LEVIES SCHEDULE – EXPLANATION & BREAKDOWN 

 

I write to you to inform you of our 2020 fees and to explain payment methods, so that there is no 

confusion. The statement which you will receive at the beginning of the 2020 school year will be the 

FULL amount for fees, levies and camp (where applicable) due for the entire year. 

 

School Fees:   $1,710.00 per Family per year. 

Curriculum & I.C.T. Levy:  $   315.00 per student         

Excursion/Sports   $   395.00 per student 

Grade 4 Camp:    $   330.00 per student –     Wed 25th Nov – Friday 27th Nov 2020 

Grade 5 Camp:    $   340.00 per student –     Wed 18th Nov – Friday 20th Nov 2020 

Grade 6 Camp:    $   350.00 per student –     Wed 19th Feb – Friday 21st Feb 2020  

                                                                                              (Camp dates are subject to availability) 

Parish Contribution:  $   300.00 per family (to be billed separately by the parish)  

 

There has been an increase in 2019 school fees and levies, as per my letter of explanation dated  

1st September 2018. Every effort has been made to keep these increases to a minimum. The following 

explains  

all areas of fees and levies at St Paul’s Primary School. Fee collection is how we continue to provide a 

rich and  

well-resourced education and school facility for your children. 

 

We have provided a number of options to meet the needs of our families; these are listed on page 

two.  

 

 If you commit to a Direct Debit, Credit Card or Centrepay Agreement,  

YOUR PAYEMENT OF FEES, LEVIES AND CAMP FEES ARE INCLUDED AS PART OF THIS AGREEMENT AND 

THE AGREEMENT WILL BE VALID UNTIL YOU WITHDRAW IT. 

             

 If you choose to pay in person at the office and not commit to any agreement the:  

- CURRICULUM-I.C.T. LEVY: IS TO BE PAID IN FULL BY THE END OF FEBRUARY EACH YEAR 

- FEES:    ARE TO BE PAID IN FULL BY 11th SEPTEMBER 2020 

- CAMP FEE:   IS TO BE PAID IN FULL 2 WEEKS PRIOR TO CHILD ATTENDING CAMP  

 

Excursion/Sports and Curriculum-I.C.T. Levy: these levies pay for work books, excursions, stationery, 

library books,  

I.C.T. resources and all the resources needed to educate your child. As from 2013 the Curriculum Levy 

has included all necessary stationery items which your children will need for the entire school year; you 

are not required to purchase any stationery items for your child. These items will be distributed to the 

children by the classroom teachers.   

 

Total of $710.00 

per student 



 

 

School Fees: are based on a Family Fee and not attributed to individual children. These fees pay for the 

running costs of a school, such as insurance, maintenance, power, gas, water and so on. These fees are, 

in fact, due and payable at the start of the school year. As you would no doubt be aware, many other 

schools ensure this happens. However, I am mindful that this, in many cases, is simply impossible. 

Therefore, agreements can be entered into to which suit the needs of your family and ensure that the 

account is paid in full by 11th September 2020.  

 

Camp Fees: will be invoiced to families with students in Grades 4, 5 and 6 and are payable 14 days prior 

to the child attending camp, unless you have a Direct Debit, Credit Card or Centrepay Agreement. 

 

We have made every effort to keep costs to a minimum and still provide a rich, relevant and well-

resourced education for your children.  

 

If you are experiencing any difficulties please remember to come and speak to me as early as possible; 

together we will work out appropriate alternatives.   

PAYING METHODS FOR 2020 FAMILY ACCOUNT 

 

 

School Fees:   $1,710.00 per Family per year. 

Curriculum & I.C.T. Levy:  $   315.00 per student         

Excursion/Sports   $   395.00 per 

student 

Grade 4 Camp:    $   330.00 per 

student – Wed 25th Nov – Friday 27th Nov 2020 

 Grade 5 Camp:    $   340.00 per student – Wed 18th Nov – Friday 20th Nov 2020 

Grade 6 Camp:    $   350.00 per student – Wed 19th Feb – Friday 21st Feb 2020  

         (Camp dates are subject to availability) 

Parish Contribution:  $   300.00 per family (To be billed separately by the Parish)  

 

(i) If you commit to a Direct Debit, Credit Card or Centrepay Agreement,  

     YOUR PAYEMENT OF FEES, LEVIES AND CAMP FEES ARE INCLUDED AS PART OF THIS AGREEMENT 

AND THE AGREEMENT WILL BE VALID UNTIL YOU WITHDRAW IT. 

 

(ii) If you choose to pay in person at the office and not commit to any agreement, you have the 
option to pay any amount you choose, as long as you observe the following:  

 

 CURRICULUM-I.C.T. LEVY:   TO BE PAID IN FULL BY THE END OF FEBRUARY EACH YEAR. 

 FEES:         TO BE PAID IN FULL BY 2nd LAST WEEK OF TERM 3 OF EACH YEAR.  

 CAMPS:         TO BE PAID IN FULL 2 WEEKS PRIOR TO CHILD ATTENDING CAMP.  

 

 

 

 

Total of $710.00 per student 



 

 

Please choose one of the payment methods below: 

 

Family Name:       Mother’s / Father’s First Name ____________________________            

 

Eldest Student’s Name: ______________________     Eldest Student’s Grade Level: ________________ 

(in 2020) 

 

Signature: _________________________________ 

 

           Cash payment - by end of February/Weekly/Fortnightly/Monthly/Every Term/End of Term 3 

(please circle)     

 

 

           Direct Debit - by end of February/Weekly/Fortnightly/Monthly/Every Term/End of Term 3 

(please circle) 

 

BSB: ___________   Bank Acc No: ______________________     Name on Acc: _____________________ 

      

 

          Credit Card - by end of February/Weekly/Fortnightly/Monthly/Every Term/End of Term 3 (please 

circle)     

 

 Credit Card No: ____________________________ Type: _____________ Exp Date: ________________ 

 

 

 Centrelink Deductions – Fortnightly     

      

 Centrelink Card No: ________________________________    Type: ___________ 

 

 Parent/Guardian Name of Card: _______________________ 

 

 Parent/Guardian Date of Birth: ________________________ 

 

Signature: _________________________________ 

 

Please return this form to the school office by AS SOON AS POSSIBLE. 

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

Denis J Daly  

Principal  

  



 

 

A CHILDREN’S PRAYER 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MASS TIMES 

 

ST PAUL’S CHURCH                                   ST MARY MACKILLOP CHURCH SUNSHINE 

AVENUE                                                                                               ODESSA AVENUE 

          KEALBA                                                       KEILOR DOWNS    

Monday          No Mass                                                                 Monday          9.30 am    

Tuesday          No Mass                                                                                       Tuesday          9.30 am    

Wednesday    9.30 am                                                                          Wednesday    No Mass    

                                                                                                                                          Thursday         9.30 am                        

Thursday         No Mass    

Friday              No Mass                                                                   Friday              9.30 am    

Saturday        5.00 pm (Latin)                                                                   Saturday         5.00 pm    

                    6.30 pm                                                                          

Sunday           8.00 am (Maltese)                                          Sunday            9.00 am            

                    10.00 am                                                                                                                          11.00 am 

                                                                                                                                                                5.30 pm                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

RECONCILIATION:    Saturday  6.00 pm                                             RECONCILIATION:    Saturday  4.30 pm 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

   



 

 

 


